
Vegetation management 
Native vegetation and large wood, also known as 
snags, that can be found in and around waterways 
play an important role in influencing the health of 
waterways and wetlands in the north central region. 

Landholders are sometimes 
concerned about the potential 
for flooding which may 
be caused by in-stream 
wood and vegetation in 
and around a waterway.

In rural areas, if a 
landholder is concerned 
about vegetation they 
can contact the CMA 
about obtaining a Works on 
Waterways Permit.  
The works, if approved are to be undertaken  
by the landholder and not the CMA. 

If a waterway needs to be maintained within an 
urban area to prevent flooding, then it is generally 
the responsibility of local government.   

North Central CMA’s role is not to undertake 
works, it is to provide approvals through our 
Works on Waterway process. 

Levee maintenance permits
Landholders can apply to the CMA for a permit 
to access and maintain existing levees on 
Crown Land to actively reduce flood risk to their 
property by undertaking levee maintenance 
before a flood occurs. 

Maintenance includes fixing erosion, dealing 
with rabbit burrows, and removing vegetation. 
It does not include changing the levee’s original 
location, height and width, building a new levee, 
or removing an existing one, as this could impact 
on the effectiveness of other levees in the area.

Please contact the Floodplain Team for advice 
about new or existing levees.

www.nccma.vic.gov.au  

Further information 
Find out more about how you can obtain 
flood advice or any of the permits here: 

Email floodplain@nccma.vic.gov.au  
or call 03 5440 1896.

Emergency contacts 
Police Fire or Ambulance  
For life threatening emergency call 000 

Victoria State Emergency Service  
For emergency assistance call 132 500 
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